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�



To the Director-General,


Dear Sir,





	After consultation with the Chairman of Study Group 3, I am writing this Circular to draw your attention to the results obtained by Study Group 3 concerning the issue of accounting rate reform. At the same time, as the new Director of the TSB, I want to express my personal commitment to supporting Study Group 3 achieve the reform of accounting rate and to that end, I would like to request your further cooperation and understanding.





	I am delighted to learn that at the last meeting in December 1998, Study Group 3 has settled its long outstanding issue in developing the principles for additional remuneration systems more adapted to the new market environment. I am convinced that this feat will facilitate the process of market reform and particularly the users for the benefit of all telecommunication communities.





	On the other hand, another important task for Study Group 3, the development of guidelines on the transitional arrangements, remains incomplete. Study Group 3 has seriously discussed the report on transitional arrangements prepared by the Focus Group, but the wide ranging opinions of delegations allowed not enough time to adopt the report in its entirety.





	Based on the interpretation of the result of TSAG’s meeting in September, 1998 and in the light of the importance of adopting the Recommendation quickly, Study Group 3 adopted the vast majority view to start the approval procedure although a number of points remained unresolved and despite concerns expressed by some delegations. However, after a �
thorough investigation of the TSAG’s intention on this matter, the TSB and the Chairman of Study Group 3 have come to the conclusion that the decision of Study Group 3 was in fact not taken in line with the TSAG’s advice, and that there is a need to reconsider the decision. Therefore, the decision to adopt the final text for the transitional arrangements is now postponed to the next meeting of Study Group 3 in June 1999. 





	As mentioned in the Opinion C adopted by the second World Telecommunication Policy Forum (Geneva 1998), and in the Resolution PLEN/6 of the Plenipotentiary conference (Minneapolis, 1998), there is an urgent need to agree on transitional arrangements. I understand also that the implementation of new remuneration systems is linked to the successful adoption of transitional arrangements and we should take advantage of the excellent work realized by the Focus Group, which worked hard to develop a very comprehensive guideline. I am again convinced that the adoption of transitional arrangements by Study Group 3 is essential for the orderly achievement of cost-orientated accounting rates which is the ultimate objective of all Administrations. The credibility of ITU-T is also at stake. For those reasons, I have accepted the holding of additional Study Group 3 meeting before the end of year 1999, hoping that Study Group 3 will adopt an agreed text on transitional arrangements at its next meeting in June 1999.





	Furthermore, experience has shown that meaningful debates and concrete results can be obtained only if a sufficient number of documents are available, setting forth the views and proposals of Administrations and recognized operating agencies on the studied issue. I would like to stress my appeal to all Administrations and recognized operating agencies to demonstrate their genuine interest in the studies on transitional arrangements, and also to seriously examine how a compromise could be reached in the next meeting of Study Group 3. I do hope that your contribution to find a possible consensus and your clear instruction given to your chief of delegation attending the next meeting of Study Group 3 will facilitate the discussion and will allow the development of the multilateral agreement we are all looking for.





	I have attached the message of the Chairman of Study Group 3 in Annex 1.


Yours faithfully,


H. Zhao�Director of the Telecommunication�Standardization Bureau
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Chairman, Study Group 3

















10 February 1999








To the members of ITU-T Study Group 3





Dear colleagues,





As you have seen in the circular letter from Mr. Zhao, the new Director of TSB, it has now been decided to postpone the approval procedure for the Draft Annex E to Recommendation D140 until after our next meeting in June.  As you know well, I was so anxious to make a real headway in this sensitive but important task assigned to our Study Group after the hard work of the Focus Group and therefore I am, as I’m sure you are, disappointed in having to take this course of action.





However, the Director has generously afforded Study Group another chance to meet before the end of the year (otherwise we can meet only in April 2000), giving us the opportunity of adopting the transitional measures in reasonable time.  In order to achieve this, however, it is imperative upon us to reach agreement on the remaining text of the draft Annex E  in June. I join the Director in soliciting your serious and constructive considerations and input, in the form of normal contributions.  The meetings of the three Regional Tariff Groups planned between March and May, also provide excellent opportunities for you to discuss the issues, again on a constructive basis.  Although I shall not rule out further debate on those paragraphs where we have reached agreement, I do urge that we concentrate on the unresolved portions.





In anticipation of your contributions, I intend to ask Working Party 2/3, now that the WP has completed its work on Recommendation D150, at our meeting in June to conduct the study before the Plenary session.





I do look forward to achieving our common goal at our next meeting and for this, cooperation is the keyword and I thank you in advance.





Sincerely,








�





Tsunekazu Matsudaira


Chairman, ITU-T Study Group 3
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